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Clubmember Ads 
 
Wanted: Perfinned Washington Irving stamps 
(Scott #859) on and off cover for exhibit. Gary 
Denis, P.O. Box 766, Paxent River, MD 20670. e-
mail: GaryD@olg.com. 

Wanted: Brazil perfins ‘ZB/&/CO’ and ‘US/MC’ 
both on and off cover. Bob Bergstrom, 1711 Driving 
Park Rd., Wheaton, IL 60187 –or- email 
bergstros@ourmail.com. 

 
 Advertisements are published without charge for members on a space-available basis. Members are entitled to one free ad per 
year. Additional ads will be accepted at the following rates: one insertion at 10¢ per word (do not count membership number and 
heading); three consecutive insertions of the same ad at 20¢ per word; six insertions of the same ad at 40¢ per word. Paid ads 
relating to perfins are accepted from non-members. Non-member rates are 15¢ per word for a single insertion, 30¢ per word for 
three consecutive insertions, and 60¢ per word for six consecutive insertions of the same ad. Neither the Perfins Club nor the 
editor accepts responsibility for the validity of the advertisements. Payment for the ads should be made payable to ‘The Perfins 
Club’ and sent to the editor with the request for insertion.  
 

Secretary’s Report 
Ken Rehfeld (#3384) 

 
New Members: 
  
# 3728 Thomas P. Shively 
 2408 Burcham Drive 
 East Lansing  MI  48823-7240 
 Intermediate, W/W 
 shivelyt@mi.gov 
 Kurt Ottenheimer  
  
# 3729 Karl J. Kerzel 
 301 E Lenox Ave 
 Norfolk  VA  23503-3519 
 Intermediate, German Perfins 
 Rudy Roy 

# 3730 Francine T.R. Craven 
 9 Mt Terrace 
 Kinnelon  NJ  07405 
 Beginner, U.S. / G.B. 
 francinecraven@earthlink.net 
 Linn's 
 
# 3731 Nabil H. Abd El-Hadi 
 3594 W Ellery Ave 
 Frenso  CA  93711-1725 
 Intermediate, U.S. 
 David Lightle 

# 3732 David G. Collins 
 10500 Dean St, #11 
 Bonita Springs, FL 34135-

5694 
 Beginner, U.S, BNA, Europe 
 Linn's 
  
Address Change  
 
LM111 Paul Mistretta 
 4148 Commodore Dr. 
 Atlanta, GA 30341 
 
Membership                    589 

 

e-mail addresses please 
 

Please, if you  haven’t already done so, send me an e-mail so that the membership list to be published in the 
December Bulletin will have accurate e-mail addresses.Thanks.  
 

Editor Moves 
 

By the time you receive this issue of the Bulletin I will have a new address. Please, if you plan on sending 
anything for publication in the Bulletin, make note the change above in the Secretary’s report. 
 

Counting the Catalogs – Next Installment 
 
Here’s the next group of countries + with catalog counts. The counts here reflect the new catalogs announced for 
the Club Library in the September Bulletin. In the November-December issue I will try to wrap up this count 
along with updating the citations for the new catalogs used in this and the next notes.  
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